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JAMIE A. COLE 
MEMBER 

  BROWARD MANAGING DIRECTOR 
JCOLE@WSH-LAW.COM 

 
April 10, 2019 

 
VIA E-Mail (CityManager@margatefl.com) 
Samuel A. May, City Manager 
City of Margate 
5790 Margate Boulevard 
Margate, FL  33063 
 

RE:  Service as Interim City Attorney 
 

Dear Sam: 
 

It was nice speaking with you yesterday.  Our Firm would be honored to serve as 
Interim City Attorney for the City of Margate.   David Wolpin, a highly experienced 
municipal attorney, would be designated to serve as the primary City Attorney, 
supported by all of the other attorneys and paralegals at our Firm.  We would provide 
services along the same terms as set forth in the Independent Contractor Professional 
Services Agreement for Legal Services dated November 6, 2017, between the City of 
Margate and Goren, Cherof, Doody & Ezrol, P.A., a copy of which is attached hereto, except 
that our hourly rate for attorneys would be $250 per hour.   We understand that this 
matter will be placed on the April 17, 2019 agenda for consideration by the City 
Commission.   If the City Commission approves our retention, please execute this letter 
and return it to us. 

 
We look forward to working with you. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 

Jamie A. Cole 
Agreed to and accepted by: 
 
 
Samuel A. May, City Manager 
City of Margate  
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